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AzCDL’s Membership Newsletter 

The 2017 Legislative session convened on Monday, January 9.  This year we have a  Governor 

who has been unsupportive of past pro-rights firearm bills.  While there  is a solid Republican 

majority in the House this year, there is a slim Republican majority in the Senate.  As a result, it 

will be more challenging for good bills to pass.  Over 1,000 bills were filed this session.  The 

following are key bills that impact your Right to Keep and Bear Arms (RKBA).  You can view the 

status of all the bills we are monitoring this session at AzCDL’s Bill Tracking Page. 

Blocking Arizona Gun Owner Registration 

With the election of a Republican President and Republican majorities in the federal House and 

Senate, the anti-rights groups are redoubling their efforts at the state level where they have a 

greater chance for success.  In the November election  they were successful in persuading Ne-

vada voters to pass a Bloomberg backed ballot initiative mandating “universal background 

checks” on all private firearm transfers.  A similar Bloomberg backed ballot measure passed in 

the state of Washington in 2014.  Bloomberg has vowed to do the same in Arizona and has 

legislators willing to help.   

 

HB 2150 and HCR 2009 were filed this session by Representative Randy Friese (LD 9).  HCR 

2009 is a proposed ballot measure identical to HB 2150.  These bills would make the private 

transfer of a firearm a Class 5 felony unless both the transferor and transferee are screened via 

a federal NICS background check.  “Transfer” is loosely defined and would include temporarily 

loaning a firearm to a friend.   

 

Our top priority is to prevent Bloomberg from succeeding in Arizona.  With your support, we are 

confident we can stop HB 2150 and HCR 2009 from progressing this session. 

 

We are also supporting bills that would block gun owner registration efforts in Arizona. 

 

SB 1122 would prohibit the search of any federal or state database as a requirement for trans-

ferring personal property.  It would also prohibit requiring a third party to be involved in the 

transfer.  This law would apply to firearm transfers. 

 

HCR 2029 and SCR 1013 are identical proposed constitutional amendments that would require 

ballot measure petitions to have a specific percentage of signatures from each legislative dis-

trict in Arizona.  Currently the percentages are based on the state population, regardless of 

location.  Passage of either of these amendments would lessen the likelihood of large popula-

tion centers overriding the desire of voters in less populated areas. 

 

HB 2216 would make it unlawful to require a person to use or be subject to “electronic firearm 

technology” which means systems, databases, etc. that store and track information about gun 

owners and their firearms. 

 

HB 2118 would establish an interstate compact prohibiting member states from enacting fire-

arm transfer requirements that are more restrictive than existing federal law, which places very 

few limitations on private party transfers.  This bill is identical to legislation vetoed by Governor 
(Continued on page 2) 

http://www.azcdl.org/html/bill_tracking.html
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2016 Legislation 

Ducey in 2016.  Unless the Governor 

signals that he is willing to abandon his 

position on this legislation, we do not 

see it advancing in the Legislature. 

 

More Good Bills 

HB 2117 would strengthen the right to 

keep and bear arms of state militia 

members. 

 

HB 2287 would change the language 

regarding the culpable mental state re-

quired to prove a person unlawfully dis-

charged a firearm.  Under current law if 

you discharge your firearm within one 

mile of an occupied structure it is consid-

ered criminal negligence and a Class 6 

felony.  Because of conflicting statutory 

definitions of a firearm, this could apply 

to air guns. 

 

The proposed law would require proof 

that you knowingly or recklessly dis-

charged your firearm and reduce the 

distance from an occupied structure to a 

quarter mile.  In more practical terms, 

there’s a big difference between 

“accidently” putting a hole in your dress-

er versus standing in your driveway 

launching off rounds on New Year’s Eve.  

The former is unintentional.  The latter is 

deliberate and reckless.  

 

HB 2318 would require a conviction of a 

crime before a concealed weapon permit 

can be revoked. 

 

HB 2409 is an AzCDL-requested bill that 

would strengthen the requirements for 

an injunction for harassment.  Current 

law pretty much allows someone to file 

an harassment complaint against you 

simply because you own a firearm. 

 

HB 2464 is a “Second Amendment Pro-

tection Act.”  It would forbid state or local 

enforcement of future federal firearms 

laws, rules, orders, regulations, etc. 

 

 

 

 

(Continued from page 1)  

SB 1159 is AzCDL-requested “gun free 

zone liability” legislation.  If a property is 

not posted as a gun free zone the own-

er of the property would not be liable in 

a civil action for damages resulting from 

another person using a weapon. 

 

SB 1210 is an expansion and clarifica-

tion of the law passed last year that 

penalizes political subdivisions 

(counties, cities, towns, etc.) for violat-

ing state preemption laws.  This is the 

law that was used to stop Tucson from 

destroying seized firearms and is cur-

rently the subject of a state Supreme 

Court case. 

 

SB 1243 is the AzCDL-requested legis-

lation that would exempt CCW permit 

holders from being disarmed in state 

and local government buildings that do 

not screen everyone entering for weap-

ons.  After an almost identical version of 

this bill was filed last year, the Gover-

nor’s office overtly indicated acceptance 

to the language but covertly worked 

behind the scenes to persuade Republi-

can Senators to kill the bill during a final 

floor vote. 

 

SB 1344 would remove the authority of 

political subdivisions to regulate fire-

arms possession of independent con-

tractors working for them. 

 

The Bad Bills 

Despite Arizona’s reputation as being 

favorable to the right to keep and bear 

arms, there is never a shortage of pro-

posed legislation aimed at punishing 

lawful firearm ownership.  Here are the 

highlights from this year’s batch. 

 

HB 2148 would establish a “public safe-

ty and violence prevention study” com-

mittee.  It specifically calls for a commit-

tee member representing a group that 

advocates “gun violence prevention” 

which is leftist-speak for disarming law-

abiding citizens. 

 

 

 

HB 2149 would require the confiscation 

of your firearms if a “mental health in-

junction” was filed against you at the 

request of a family member or peace 

officer.  One of the indicators for being 

mentally ill is purchasing a firearm in 

the last six months. 

 

HB 2402 would add an indicator to a 

person’s driver license if they become a 

prohibited firearms possessor.  See HB 

2149. 

 

HB 2427 would make it a Class 1 mis-

demeanor for not locking your firearms 

away. 

 

HB 2475 would repeal the Arizona Gun 

Safety Program that allows high 

schools to teach the safe use of fire-

arms and bows. 

 

SB 1182 would require special permits 

to kill Bobcats, the Canada Lynx, Jagu-

ars, Mountain Lions and Ocelots. 

 

SB 1195 would require those on proba-

tion for any domestic violence violation 

to surrender their firearms. 

 

SB 1487 would eliminate the Game and 

Fish recommendation board.  This 

would set the stage for the appointment 

of political ideologues determined to 

end hunting and fishing in Arizona. 

 

SB 1504 Would nullify “no duty to re-

treat” in the statutes justifying the use of 

deadly force. 

 

Whether a bill lives or dies is largely up 

to us as citizen advocates.  If our legis-

lators don’t hear from us good bills will 

fail and bad bills will pass.  It is up to us, 

as activists, to advocate for legislation 

restoring and protecting our rights and 

demand that bad bills are stopped. 



 

 

Your AzCDL membership pays for pro-
fessional lobbying at the Capitol.  Our 
official representatives monitor legisla-
tion, get good bills introduced, testify at 
hearings, promote bills we support and 
call attention to bills we oppose. 
 
However, the effectiveness of our lobby-
ing efforts at the Capitol is dependent on 
you contacting committee members and 
legislators, letting them know that as a 
voting constituent you are watching what 
they are doing, expecting them to vote 
for bills you support and against bills you 
don’t support. 
 
You rely on us to get good bills intro-
duced, tracked and championed at the 
Capitol, but we need you to hammer the 
message home. 

Lounge Chair Activism 

From the comfort of your home or office,   
you can make your voice heard at the 
Legislature using two very powerful 
tools.   

RTS 

The first of these is the Request to 
Speak (RTS) system provided by the 
Legislature. 

Note: Using the “Request to Speak”  
system does not require you to “speak.” 

The original RTS system was a paper 
system set up in the last century to let 
committee chairs know when a person 
requested to testify at a committee hear-
ing. 
 
When the system was automated a fea-
ture was added to allow users to log-in 
via the Internet and voice their opinion 
on a bill scheduled to be debated at a 
committee hearing.  This information is 
provided to all the committee members.   
 
The RTS system is the ideal way to con-
tact committee members prior to a com-
mittee hearing.  Once your RTS account 
has been set up, it only takes a few 
mouse clicks to “vote” and comment on 
a bill. 

AzCDL Membership Benefits 

RTS accounts can only be set up using 
an official RTS terminal at either the 
Capitol in Phoenix or the State offices in 
Tucson.  If you are an AzCDL member 
in good standing, we will be happy to 
assist you in creating an RTS account.  

For more information about using RTS, 
contact Fred at treasurer@azcdl.org. 

AzCDL’s 
Legislative Action Center 

Once a bill passes out of committee, it 
is normally scheduled for a Committee 
of the Whole (COW) hearing where all 
the legislators in the chamber (House or 
Senate) can debate the merits of the bill 
and offer amendments.  After passing 
out of a COW hearing, a bill must sur-
vive a formal “Third Read” vote before it 
can leave the chamber. 
 
The COW hearing and Third Read pre-
sent ideal times for you to contact your 
legislators to tell them you want them to 
vote for pro-rights bills and against bad 
bills. 
 
We have an “app” for that.  It’s our Leg-
islative Action Center. 

http://cqrcengage.com/azcdl/issues 

As key bills are scheduled for COW 
hearings and floor votes, we prepare 
emails targeted to your Senator or Rep-
resentatives.  All that’s left is for you to 
do is send your personalized email.  
 
You can send your message as is or 
add your comments.  All it takes is a 
few mouse clicks to make your voice 
heard. 

Activism Works! 

We cannot overemphasize the impact 
of contacting your legislators.  When  
they are inundated with constituent 
emails, it gets their attention and can 
affect how they vote. 
 
Historically, support for pro-rights legis-
lation comes from Republicans.  This 
year, Republicans have a thin 17 to 13 
majority in the Senate.  For a bill to 
pass, it must have support of the major-
ity of the 30 Senators.  That equates to 
16 votes.  If just 2 of the Republican 
Senators vote against a bill, or are not 
present for the vote, it cannot pass.   
 
The sad reality is that there are Repub-
lican Senators unwilling to support your 
right to keep and bear arms unless they 
hear from you.  It’s up to all of us to 
remind all our Senators (and Repre-
sentatives) that we are watching and 
expect them to support bills we want 
passed.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We Snooze—We Lose 

Arizona became a state in 1912 with a 
Constitution that says our right to bear 
arms “shall not be impaired.” Over 100 
years later, we find ourselves fighting to 
restore that right after a century of apa-
thy has allowed much of it to be legislat-
ed away.  Don’t believe it?  What do 
you think would happen it you if you 
open carried your pistol and ignored the 
“no guns” sign at your local MVD office, 
or when you vote, or pick up your kid 
from school, or when you visit the local 
steak house?   
 
It was just a little over 5 years ago that 
if your shirt covered your firearm you 
were breaking the law unless you first 
begged for government permission via 
a “permit,” despite what the Arizona 
Constitution said about “shall not be 
impaired.”  AzCDL changed that with 
the passage of Constitutional Carry. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The status quo is unacceptable.  We 
can further restore and protect our Con-
stitutional rights—but only with your 
help.   
 
When you receive an Action Alert from 
AzCDL—take action.  Don’t expect the 
“other guy” to do it for you.  We’ve done 
the heavy lifting at the Capitol, but your 
emails to legislators and RTS votes are 
what really determines the fate of any 
bill.  Not getting our email alerts?  Sub-
scribe here. 

http://www.azcdl.org/html/ 
subscribe_to_alerts.html 

Helping Us Help You 
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Thanks to our hard working volunteers  
AzCDL has grown to over fourteen 
thousand members in less that twelve 
years.  We’re proud of our growth but 
with millions of gun owners in Arizona, 
we’re barely scratching the surface of 
what our potential membership could 
be. 
 
A major lesson we’ve learned over the 
years is that membership matters a lot.  
The larger our membership the more 
clout we have at the Capitol.  The more 
constituent contacts our members gen-
erate, the more legislators and the Gov-
ernor listen. 
 
After all our successes, which include 
the passage of Constitutional Carry, we 
still encounter gun owners that are not 
only unaware of AzCDL, they aren’t 
even aware of the positive changes to 
Arizona’s gun laws we’ve accomplished 
over the years—including Constitutional 
Carry.  That’s not acceptable. 
 
We need to broaden our outreach.  
With rare exceptions, most of you 
joined AzCDL at a gun show.  As popu-
lar as gun shows and similar events are 
in Arizona, not all gun owners attend 
gun shows.   
 
 

Each One Reach One 

Here’s your chance to spread the word 
and help AzCDL grow and become 
even more influential. 
 
We have prepared “Recruiter Kits” that 
you can use to tell your family and 
friends about AzCDL and encourage 
them to join.   
 
Each kit contains 10 of the wallet cards 
shown in the center column of this arti-
cle.  Also included are 3 tri-fold bro-
chures that provide some history about 
AzCDL and list our accomplishments, 
along with 3 membership application 
cards and return envelopes. 
 
If everyone reading this recruits just one 
new member we could literally double in 
size.  If you would like to help AzCDL 
grow in membership and influence, our 
Recruiter Kits are available at our online 
store for only $1 each to cover postage 
and handling. 

Each One Reach One Campaign 

Think about your own family members, 
shooting buddies, co-workers, or your 
friends in general. 

How many of them know about 
AzCDL?   

How many of them have you told 
about AzCDL?   

How many have you encouraged to 
join AzCDL?  

 

Congratulations to all our dedicated 
and hard working volunteers! 
 
Near the end of January at a new gun 
show in Quartzsite, our volunteers re-
cruited our 14,000th member. 
 
We’ve come a long way in twelve years.   
AzCDL was formed in 2005 when sev-
en activists decided to do something 
about the loss of the right to keep and 
bear arms in Arizona.  Our first meeting 
was in March.  By June AzCDL was 
officially formed.  Four of the original 
founders became AzCDL’s first direc-
tors.  That same year we experienced 
our first success at the legislature.   
 
Five years later, in 2010, among many 
other accomplishments, we were suc-
cessful in achieving Constitutional Carry 
in Arizona.  The right to carry openly or 
discreetly without begging for govern-
ment permission was restored. 

We are now the main target of Bloom-
berg’s campaign to achieve universal 
gun owner registration.  

We can win the coming fight, but only 
with your involvement and activism.  

AzCDL is fiercely independent.  We are 
not affiliated with, nor do we receive any 
money from, any national organizations.  
No sugar daddies.  No New York billion-
aires.  Memberships and Individual do-
nations are our only source of income. 
 
If you are not a member, we urge you to 
join AzCDL.  The more members we 
have committed to making a difference, 
the greater AzCDL’s impact at the legis-
lature.  By working together and making 
our voices heard, not only can we show 
the bad guys that they don’t stand a 
chance in Arizona, we can push through 
legislation that further restores and pro-
tects our rights.  

14,000 Members!  Woo Hoo! 

Because of our success, Arizona has 
become the “brass ring” for gun grab-
bers.  Not only do we have Constitution-
al Carry, but Guns and Ammo maga-
zine has three times in a row declared 
Arizona as the number one state for 
gun owners.   
 
 

http://www.azcdl.org/html/online_store.html
http://www.azcdl.org/html/online_store.html
http://azcdl.org/html/why_azcdl-.html
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http://cqrcengage.com/azcdl/UBC
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http://azcdl.org/html/membership.html
http://www.azcdl.org/html/online_store.html

